
MRB Group Announces Planned Merger With HBT Architects 

September 7, 2022

MRB Group President & CEO Ryan T. Colvin, P.E., and HBT Architects Managing Partner Trevor 
Harrison, AIA, NCARB, LEED AP, have announced their decision to merge the two respective firms. 
Leadership teams have reached an agreement which is expected to be finalized in October of 2022. 

“MRB Group has continually evolved to meet the growing needs of our clients,” said Colvin. “This 
merger is an opportunity for the clients and staff of both MRB Group and HBT to benefit,” Colvin 
continued. 

While MRB Group’s Architecture team has worked with numerous municipal and commercial clients 
to provide programming and design throughout New York State, Colvin says the merger will provide 
a new level of design expertise and expand MRB Group’s architectural services to include the 
healthcare, higher education and hospitality industries. MRB Group’s professional engineering 
support for day-to-day operations like water and wastewater treatment, public works services, and 
local government planning will remain unchanged. 

According to Harrison, the addition of engineering support to current architectural and interior design 
services will enhance the level of design that HBT has been providing for over 20 years. 

“We are excited to join with MRB Group,” Harrison stated. “Merging with a Rochester-based firm with 
a similar focus on client services allows us to continue providing clients with the people and culture 
that they have come to know and trust. 

“In fact, there will be new services available to our current team that will allow us to increase our 
responsiveness,” he stated. “Merging with MRB Group provides us additional capabilities which can 
help our clients address many more of the challenges they currently face,” he said. 

Colvin said the merger made sense because of the firm’s similar business models. 

“We both have traditions that put clients first and regard them as valued partners. I am confident 
they will be immediately comfortable with the transition to a combined team, because it will only add 
to the relationship we share,” he said. 

“Our clients will experience an immediate benefit from merging the expertise of two accomplished 
teams. They will also experience many long-term benefits as the synergy creates a unique, powerful 
and magnetic environment that will attract the best and brightest new talent,” Colvin stated. 

The merger will extend MRB Group’s presence into Michigan, continuing a trend of remarkable 
growth over the past 12 years. The firm currently has nine offices in New York, Texas and South 
Carolina, and recently completed a significant expansion of its headquarters at the Culver Road 
Armory in the City of Rochester. The HBT staff will remain working in current locations in 
Rochester’s Neighborhood of the Arts and in Ann Arbor, Michigan. 

Link to original press release: 

https://mrbgroup.com/mrb-group-announces-planned-merger-with-hbt-architects/ 


